
 

BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON 

RESOLUTION 2023-11.7 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING LEASE OF PENNINGTON BOROUGH  

SENIOR CITIZENS’ CENTER TO THE COUNTY OF MERCER  

FOR THE YEARS 2024 AND 2025 

 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Pennington is leasing the multi-purpose room and kitchen 

facilities of the Hopewell Valley Senior Citizens’ Center to the County of Mercer for use between 

the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, for the Mercer County Senior 

Citizens Nutrition Program; 

 

WHEREAS, the aforesaid lease is now proposed to be renewed for the term of two years 

beginning January 1, 2024 and ending December 31, 2025 at the rate of $15,000.00 for 2023 and 

$15,500.00 for 2025, payable quarterly; 

 

WHEREAS, the proposed renewal lease provides for termination by either party upon 90 

days’ notice in writing, with rent to be adjusted on a per diem basis; 

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to the proposed lease, the County agrees to indemnify and hold 

harmless the Borough from liability relating to the acts or omissions of the County as provided in 

the proposed lease;  

 

WHEREAS, the proposed lease requires the Borough to pay for utilities and to arrange 

for snow removal as necessary, while requiring the County to be responsible for repairs and 

replacements relating to its activities on the premises as well as for the costs of a telephone 

installed specifically for its use; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington, that the Mayor, with the attestation of the Clerk, is hereby authorized to enter into the 

aforesaid Lease, of which a copy is attached, on behalf of the Borough, subject to approval by the 

Borough Attorney as to form.   

 

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V A.B. 

Angarone     Marciante     

Chandler     Stern     

Gnatt     Valenza      

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on November 6, 2023. 

 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 

 

      


